
 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
 

General Offering July 17, 2022…...……….................…....$ 5,574.00 
Average Weekly Offerings 2022……………...………………….$ 5,856.37 
Weekly Offerings Budget 2022 …………….…………………....$  6,601.24 

 
A gentle request not to designate funds for missions.  Our missions 
support payments are made in accordance with our annual budget. 

Glenridge Bible Church’s 

“Mission of the Month” for July 
Please remember to pray for,  

and encourage, our GBC missionaries. 
 

Rick & Heather Osborne 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

serving with Truth for Teens 

Now that Pastor Bobby has returned from his holidays,  
please note that he has 2 days off per week.   

These are Monday and Saturday. 
 

Please respect Pastor Bobby’s work schedule and  
relay your message(s) through the  
church office by phone or email.  

 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30—5:00. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 

  

 We have teachers (mostly), directors, and  
admin folks lined up.  But we could use helpers in 
our Gym (younger, more energy-gifted, individuals 
might feel more drawn to this role) and also 
“Listeners” that simply sit with kids at the beginning 
of the night to hear them say their verses and sign 
their books to show completion (this portion usually 
finishes by 6:30pm).  Some classroom helpers can 
also help us in fulfilling our Safe Place obligations of 
personnel-to-children ratios. 
 
 It is very important to know that all volunteers 
must go through our Plan to Protect training and be 
‘Safe Place’ certified.  This process involves a Police 
Check (GBC covers the expense) and a training  
seminar held here at the church in September. 
 
 We are having a meeting for AWANA  
volunteers and leaders on Thursday, August 4th.  
Details to follow. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering, please visit 
the AWANA table at the back of the sanctuary for a  
volunteer application form and to sign up or ask 
questions. 



  
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

You can help stock Truth for Teens’  
Ozzie’s Pantry 

July –  Protein - peanut butter/canned meat (chicken or tuna) 
Rick and Heather appreciate your help as they extend  
their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as  

Rick mentors and teaches them using Ozzie’s Garage 
 
  

Please continue to pray for Bas and Anadel Jensen 
Anadel has a tumour on her liver.  A recent CT Scan indicates 

that treatment has been helpful but new spots indicate the need 
for further treatment.  The treatments are painful,  

but the pain is specific to the spots.   
Please pray for healing for Anadel, and comfort for the family. 

Bas and Anadel are our independent  
missionaries in Hong Kong 

They are the missionaries you support with  
your non-receiptable love offering in the baskets  

available on  Communion Sundays 
 
 

For Volunteers and wisdom for Tanner Kennedy as he  
leads the Intervarsity Team. 

They have a Vendor booth at the  
Canada Summer games starting Aug. 6th 

   

 

 

 A couple who stopped to admire a large abstract painting noticed  
open paint cans and brushes underneath it. Assuming it was a “work in  
progress” that anyone could help create, they stroked in some color and left. 
The artist, though, had purposefully left the supplies there as part of the  
finished work’s display. After reviewing video footage of the incident, the  
gallery acknowledged the misunderstanding and didn’t press charges. 

The Israelites who lived east of the Jordan created a  
misunderstanding when they built a massive altar next to the river. The  
western tribes viewed this as rebellion against God—everyone knew the  
tabernacle was the only God-approved place for worship (Joshua 22:16). 
 Tensions mounted until the eastern tribes explained that they only 
meant to make a replica of God’s altar. They wanted their descendants 
 to see it and recognize their spiritual and ancestral connection with the rest 
of Israel (vv. 28–29). They exclaimed: “The Mighty One, God, the Lord! He 
knows!” (v. 22). Thankfully, the others listened. They saw what was going on, 
praised God, and returned home. 
 Because God “searches every heart and understands every desire 
 and every thought” (1 Chronicles 28:9), everyone’s motives are clear to Him. 
If we ask Him to help us sort out confusing situations, He may give us the 
chance to explain ourselves or the grace we need to forgive offenses. We can 
turn to Him when we’re striving for unity with others. 

By:  Jennifer Benson Schuldt 

 Then the sons of Reuben and the sons of Gad and the half-tribe of  
Manasseh answered and spoke to the heads of the families of Israel. 
 “The Mighty One, God, the Lord, the Mighty One, God, the Lord! He 
knows, and may Israel itself know. If it was in rebellion, or if in an unfaithful 
act against the Lord do not save us this day! If we have built us an altar to 
turn away from following the Lord, or if to offer a burnt offering or grain 
offering on it, or if to offer sacrifices of peace offerings on it, may the Lord  
Himself require it.  
 But truly we have done this out of concern, for a reason, saying, ‘In 
time to come your sons may say to our sons, “What have you to do with 
the Lord, the God of Israel? For the Lord has made the Jordan a border  
between us and you, you sons of Reuben and sons of Gad; you have no  
portion in the Lord.” So your sons may make our sons stop fearing the Lord.’ 
 “Therefore we said, ‘Let us build an altar, not for burnt offering or for 
sacrifice; rather it shall be a witness between us and you and between our 
generations after us, that we are to perform the service of the Lord before 
Him with our burnt offerings, and with our sacrifices and with our peace  
offerings, so that your sons will not say to our sons in time to come, “You have 
no portion in the Lord.”’     Joshua 22 : 21-27 

God Knows 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

His divine power has granted to us everything pertaining to  
life and godliness, through the true knowledge of Him  

who called us by His own glory and excellence.  
        2 Peter 1 : 3 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 10:00am Worship Service with Grant Saxton 

Monday   7:00pm Prayer Meeting  
Wednesday   6:30pm Bible Study & Prayer Meeting 
Saturday   8:00am Men’s Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room) 

Next Sunday 10:00am Worship Service with Grant Saxton 

Order of Service 
 

 

Call to Worship — #59 “I Sing the Mighty Power of God” 
 

Key Verse & Prayer 
 

Praise Hymns  
#512 “My Saviour’s Love” 
#66 “To God be the Glory” 

 

Collection of our Tithes and Offerings 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Message — Grant Saxton 

“All Things” 
 

Closing Hymn — #556 “Now Thank We All Our God” 
 

Benediction 

   Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called 
DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed nursery for each 

Sunday Morning service. 
(DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of each month 

(Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available. 
 

Children must be registered at the desk in the  
lobby to participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery. 

 

Please email AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay informed  
of upcoming events and program scheduling. 

 

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room  
available at the back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing,  

or simply fussing babies.  Sound is piped in so you can  
still hear the service at a baby-friendly volume. 

 Our Office Relocation project is underway.  We have the  

framing and ductwork completed, and both have passed their  

inspections.  The electrical rough-in is done and the doors are 

mostly installed.  If you’d like to see the progress, please  

remember to stay outside of the construction area.  The windows 

offer a great view while maintaining safety.   

 

 Please do not touch any building materials that are  

 temporarily stored in the lobby or Sanctuary. 

 

 If you have any questions, please speak with Frank Peters, 

 Larry Srigley, or Juergen Harder following the service. 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
 Worship Service 
   this Lord’s Day  
   

    July 24th, 2022 
    Grant Saxton 
    “All Things” 

 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us on Facebook 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Please pray for those suffering loss.   
 We have a number of other GBC folks that have experienced 
 the loss of a loved one or friend.  Please lift them up  
 corporately for peace and comfort in their time of loss. 
Requests for Prayer 
* Joyce Abernethy’s Sister-in-law is in the hospital following a 
 stroke.  Please pray for Brenda, her doctors, and her family. 
* Doctors have found a mass on Maureen Lemire’s leg.  Please 
 pray for Maureen, and her doctors as they treat her. 
* Helmut Harder is very slowly recovering from his infection and 
 is slowly gaining strength.  Please pray for continued healing. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s husband, Greg, is back home from the hospital 
 Please continue to pray for Greg, Eleanor and the family. 
* Eleanor also requests prayer regarding her son’s liver disease 
 and a return to faith.  
* John, a friend of Nathaniel Srigley, was in a serious house fire  
 recently and is healing from very serious burns and doing 
 much better.  Thank you for your continued prayers for healing 
 for John. 
* Ursula Savoie reports that her nephew, Jesse Penner’s  
 tumours are ‘stable’. Their growth is slowing and the family is 
 taking this as a  good sign.  He is still fighting and needs prayer. 
 The family thanks everyone for their prayers. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer. His  
 kidney is now failing and they are ceasing chemotherapy. 
* Linda James is still experiencing pain but is slowly recovering 
 from her fall and blood clot issues.  Please pray for healing for 
 Linda. 
* Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer for healing as she is 
 undergoing chemo and radiation therapy for lung cancer.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and 
 Ron Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh,  
 Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Mildred 
 Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett. 


